Willie Walsh, BA Chief Executive Officer British Airways

Fax: 020 8759 4314

Dear Mr. Walsh,

Re the forced removal
I am writing to you regarding Comfort Adefowoju and her family, who are due to be forcibly removed to Nigeria on British Airways flight BA0075 from Heathrow airport terminal 4 to Lagos/Nigeria at 12.50 hours Thursday 3rd January 2008.. 

Comfort Adefowoju and her children, Adesola (Dorcas), Adesubomi (Deby), Adedapo and Sarah.  Comfort and her children arrived in Belfast in 2006, having fled Nigeria in January of that year and staying for a time in London.  They were forced to leave their home in Nigeria because Comfort’s husband, an importer, had borrowed money for his business which he then was unable to repay – those from whom he had borrowed the money used local police to harass him and local paramilitaries to intimidate and threaten him, so much so that he fled the country leaving his wife and children.  The threats to Comfort continued and eventually, concerned with the very real possibility of their home being burned down with them inside it, Comfort obtained a visa and she and her three children travelled to London, leaving their home, family and friends and Comfort’s job as a teacher.  Soon after this, Mr Adefowoju contacted his wife, advising her that he was working in Dublin and that she should set up home in Belfast, which she then did.  

On her arrival in the UK, Comfort was not aware that she should immediately apply for asylum and was advised by friends against doing so in the early part of her stay here, the fear being that if she was discovered living here she would immediately be deported.  In considering her application the Home Office has viewed this failure to apply at an early stage unfavourably.  Comfort’s application has been considered by the Home Office under the following:

· Geneva Convention 1951 - Fear of persecution at home

· Grant of Humanitarian Protection under the Immigration Rules (para 339C)

· Home Office Asylum Policy Instruction on Discretionary Leave

The Home Office does not consider that Comfort and her children qualify for leave to remain in the UK under any of the above and her only option now is to apply on the grounds of compassion, which is what her friends now wish to help her to do.  

Comfort was living just off the Woodstock Road in East Belfast until last week with her three children and baby Sarah, who was born in Belfast earlier this year.  Unfortunately Mr Adefowoju abandoned the family before Sarah’s birth however the children are thriving and the family has been fully integrated into Mountpottinger Presbyterian Church – Comfort sings in the Praise Group – and the children well settled in local schools and children’s clubs.  Their deportation would be a great loss to us and we believe to this country, it would be a dreadful setback to the children’s education and Comfort honestly believes that they would all still be in great danger if they returned to Nigeria.

The UK Home Office says it is up to the carrier, whether they carry deportees!
Please do not force this young family to return to their persecution; by refusing to carry them onboard your flight you are giving them the opportunity to continue the new lives they have built for themselves here, in their Belfast home within the community they are now part of. 
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